
  

The Week Ahead 

Weekly Menu Please CLICK HERE to see our current Menu 

Extra-Curricular Clubs Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Sports Clubs and Fixtures Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Vacancies Please CLICK HERE to see a list of our current Vacancies 

WEEKLY BULLETIN | Friday 17th May 

Key Dates 

Saturday 18th May Eco Festival at Cambourne Village College (11am - 2pm) 

Monday 20th - Friday 24th 

May 
GCSE Exams continue 

Monday 20th May Cam VC HK Community Group Meeting (6pm in Performance Hall) 

Monday 27th - Friday 

31st May 
Half Term 

Monday 3rd June 
Year 11 Study Leave starts 

Workshop for Year 8 & 9: 80th anniversary of D-Day 

Wednesday 12th June Year 10 GCSE Geography Fieldwork trip to Olympic Park 

http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/catering
http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/clubs
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/sports
https://www.cambournevc.org/contact-us/vacancies


Reporting your Child’s Absence from School: 

If your child is unwell and unable to attend school you have a legal requirement to inform the 

school on each day of absence. If you are reporting your child’s absence from school today, 

please can you email cam-absence@cambournevc.org by 8:30am every day of the absence 

and leave a message clearly stating the reason for absence and the child’s full name and tutor 

group.  If you fail to inform the school, we are legally required to make contact with you, to ensure 

the child’s safety. Even if they have been absence on the previous day we cannot assume they 

are still at home poorly. 

Appointments: 

If your child misses registration for a medical or dental appointment, this is counted as an au-

thorised absence. Please give advance notice, ideally 2 school days, by cam-

absence@cambournevc.org with the dates and times the pupil is expected to be out of school 

and preferably with a copy of the appointment card/notification so that the absence can be au-

thorised. As much as possible, pupils should be in school prior to/ after the appointment and 

out of school for as little time as possible.   

Prior notification ensures the Year team and Reception staff are aware of your child arriving 

late / leaving early and the necessary arrangements can be put in place. If your child needs to 

leave early for an appointment, they should inform their teacher that they need to be excused 

early and make their own way down to Reception. The Reception staff will try to help locate 

children for appointments, but we do not always have someone available to do a collection 

from lessons.  

Planned Absence Request: 

If you plan to take your child out of school for any other reason, a Planned Absence Request 

Form must be completed and returned to the school 10 days prior to the absence for authorisa-

tion. Please email any completed forms to cam-absence@cambournevc.org or hand into our re-

ception. The form can be found on our website, or is available from our reception.   

Please note that due to Changes to Section 444 of The Education Act 1996 brought into effect in 

September 2013, the Principal cannot authorise any term time leave unless there are exception-

al circumstances.   

All pupils leaving early for appointments need to be collected by a parent to sign 

them out through our main Reception. 

mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/absence


FREE Pinpoint Annual SEND Parent/Carer In-Person Conference 

Further details about the day can be found on their website here: https://www.pinpoint-
cambs.org.uk/event/pinpoint-in-person-conference-2024/  

Please contact the pinpoint team directly if you have any questions. 

 CAN YOU HELP? 

We are already looking ahead to 

July and our Year 10 work experi-

ence placements.  

If you, or a friend or neighbour could offer one 

(or more!) of our Year 10s a work experience placement from 15th to 19th July, then 

please get in contact with our Careers Coordinator, Mrs McCor-

mack on vmccormack@cambournevc.org.  

https://www.pinpoint-cambs.org.uk/event/pinpoint-in-person-conference-2024/
mailto:vmccormack@cambournevc.org




Message from Total Clothing: 

We have designed the new uniform guide for you to send out 

to your new and existing parents to help make the purchase of 

school uniform easy for them. 

Inside you will find: 

• Hints and Tips on measuring to help you get the right fit first time.  

• How to place your school uniform order on-line  

• Ways to get in touch with our Schools Team  

• Our Top Uniform Tips and  shop location in Woodston, Peterborough, PE2 9QP. 

The QR code, will be useful for any events that new parents are attending or parent eve-

nings for existing pupils. The code takes parents directly to the on- line shop.   

We are also giving the parents the chance to WIN A £50.00 UNIFORM VOUCHER for this back 

to school. All they need to do is shop before the end of July in store or on-line to be included in 

our Prize Draw. 

Our “Schools Team” are looking forward to helping 

your parents with their “back to school” uniform re-

quirements. 

  

TEAM TOTAL (Left to right(Ryan Clayton-Kent, 

Shop Manager, Carol Wadsley Senior Sales Assis-

tant, Mollie Crombie Sales Support Assistant, and 

Barbara Hammond (Babs) Customer Service/Sales 

Assistant. 

 We always encourage parents to order as soon as 

possible to ensure they will have the correct uniform for back to school. We aim to dispatch in 

stock items within 1-3 working days, but please allow up to 10 working days.  

Our Shop in Peterborough is open Monday - Friday 9am till 5pm. (during the summer holidays we 

open on Saturdays 10-4pm) 

We are here to help you if you have any questions please call our Schools Team on 01733 

394758, contact us via live chat on our website or email customerserv-

ices@totalclothing.co.uk who will be happy to advise you.  

REMEMBER ON LINE ORDERS NEED TO BE PLACED BY  Wednesday 14th  August to 

receive in time for back to school.  

As always, if there is anything we can help with please do not hesitate to contact myself,  Janer, 

Janet@totalclothing.co.uk or Mollie (mollie@totalclothing.co.uk)  

——————————————————————————————————————————- 

More information about our NEW School Uniform Suppli-

er: Schoolyard will be on our website soon, with ordering com-

mencing from 1st July 2024.  

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/ERvXs9cM4OdIqvb1KYkei9oBEnQOL3eiXPX7CmJZqemX7A?e=wxVLGs
mailto:customerservices@totalclothing.co.uk
mailto:customerservices@totalclothing.co.uk
mailto:Janet@totalclothing.co.uk
mailto:mollie@totalclothing.co.uk
https://schoolyard.co.uk/
https://www.totalclothingshop.co.uk/camvc
https://schoolyard.co.uk/


We are incredibly proud of our talented pupils who are set to embark on an extraordinary 

journey as they represent the UK in the Asia Pacific FIRST 

LEGO Robotics Open Championship, in Sydney, Austral-

ia, this coming July. 

Among 75 regional champions from schools across the UK 

and Ireland, teams including CamVC pupils secured impres-

sive 2nd, 5th, and 8th places at the National finals of the 

FIRST LEGO League Robotics Championship held in Harro-

gate on 19th April. First LEGO League is a research and robotics tournament held every 

year in which the participants work on a joint project for several months as a team. Team 

CERC Activate came 2nd in the Championship earning their invitation to Sydney.  

The Institution of Engineering and Technology (IET) have offered support of £3000 to-

wards the registration fees. However, the team's total travel and accommodation expens-

es amount to £40,000.  

If you are able to help these talented children to attend the Open Championship in 

Australia please contribute via this link: https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/26033#!/

DonationDetails.  

Thank you!  

https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/26033#!/DonationDetails
https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/26033#!/DonationDetails
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3MG8AZP47JY23/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex


Items that have been handed into recep-

tion this week: 13th May - 17th May 

Any items not collected within 4 

weeks will be donated to charity. 



Contact Reception or  email  

thecollege@cambournevc.org if you 

recognise any items. 

mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org


All our vacancies can be found on our Vacancies page on the website here: Vacancies - Cam-

bourne Village College (cambournevc.org)  or by clicking on each job recruitment pack below.  

If you have any questions about any of the positions here, 

please email hr@cambournevc.org.  

https://www.cambournevc.org/contact-us/vacancies
https://www.cambournevc.org/contact-us/vacancies
mailto:hr@cambournevc.org


https://nationalcrimeagency.gov.uk/cyber-choices
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/75d8ca8a-a25b-4c8b-b053-069709accbca@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/efb0390b-c259-4840-8053-e8bdeb07d120@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://stopthinkfraud.campaign.gov.uk/
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/cyberaware/home
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/45b1affd-bf7e-43d8-86e4-55de0931233f@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/97757c86-3e3c-4cdc-a833-24456a8a2bb9@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/a379edd5-66fd-46d1-a1b7-55a31f30a695@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=G53Fo_G4mUKdajmtj1cEIp1Nnsm2dxNHgoHNYp2yjrpUOUZJNDdPT1FWR0dSUE4wWTZCOVNTT1BWRS4u


https://cambsyouthpanel.co.uk/


Music Clubs 

All our music clubs are  up and running – so if you child plays an instrument, or enjoys singing, 
then please encourage them to come along. 

The following clubs will be running this term. 

• Monday 3 – 4pm: CamVC Band – All instrumentalists welcome (Years 7 – 11) 

• Tuesday 3- 4pm: Junior Singers (Years 7 – 9) – Christmas mini-production tba 

• Tuesday 3 – 4pm: Rock Bands (Years 9 – 11)  

• Thursday 3 – 5pm: School Production (Years 7 – 11) 

• Friday 3 – 4pm: Senior Choir (Years 9 – 11) 

 

Pupils are very welcome to come along and try any club they are interested in joining. 

 

Instrumental & Singing Lessons 

These will be starting next week, and everyone signed up for lessons will receive an email con-
firming the day and time of their first lesson. 

If your child is interested in doing Instrumental or Singing lessons, there are still many places 
available. You can sign them up for lessons using the online form, found here: 

Instrument lessons - Cambourne Village College (cambournevc.org) 

 

Headphones for KS3 Music lessons (all pupils) 

As part of the Years 7, 8 and 9 weekly music lessons, they will be continuing to develop their 
keyboard skills. 

To enable pupils to do this with a minimum of distraction we ask all pupils to bring with them to 
lessons a pair of headphones of earphones that they can use with the keyboards.  

We have reminded pupils of this expectation this week in lessons. 

These headphones / earphones can be bought for as little £2-£3 from local shops like Morrisons, 
Home Bargains, or online from places like Amazon. We do not expect (and would strongly dis-
courage) pupils from bringing expensive or bulky headphones with them. 

We would expect that it might take pupils between 1 – 2 weeks to source some earphones / 
headphones, but after that it would be useful if they were ready to use the in lessons. If for any 
reason it is not possible for your child to bring some earphones to the lesson, please email (or 
ask them to email) their class teacher. In cases of financial constraints we will be able to provide 
headphones for pupils to borrow, if arranged in advance. 

https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/Instrument-lessons.php


 Parallel Lines 

By Ruth Marks Eglash 

Imagine coming of age surrounded by terror and 

militancy. Tamar, Nour, and Rivki all live in Jerusa-

lem, and all are on the cusp of adulthood, but in a 

city of tribal culture and an intractable conflict, it is 

almost inconceivable they will ever meet, let alone 

become friends. Then, one night, during yet anoth-

er cycle of violence, their paths cross just as a ter-

rorist decides to carry out an attack on the light rail 

train. Parallel Lines explores the devastating emo-

tional and physical toll of war, ethnic conflict, and 

religious codes on young people growing up in the 

holy city. This fictional account of Jerusalem's con-

flict captures the pain and angst from all sides 

through the eyes of three unlikely heroines. From 

journalist Ruth Marks Eglash, who raised three chil-

dren in Jerusalem during her time as a reporter and 

editor for The Jerusalem Post, and later as Jerusa-

lem correspondent for The Washington Post. 

(Available from the School Library) 

 Shape: the hidden geometry of absolutely eve-

rything  

By Jordan Ellenberg 

The word 'geometry,' from the Greek, means 

'measuring the world.' But according to Jordan El-

lenberg, geometry doesn't just measure the world - 

it explains it. In this book he reveals the geometry 

underneath some of the most important scientific, 

political, and philosophical problems we face, from 

the spread of coronavirus to the rise of machine 

learning. How should a democracy choose its rep-

resentatives? How can you stop a pandemic from 

sweeping the world? How do computers learn to 

play chess? Can ancient Greek proportions predict 

the stock market? (Sorry, no) The answers to all 

these questions can be found in geometry. Ellen-

berg’s enthusiasm for his subject, along with his 

use of humour, creates an entertaining read which 

draws the reader in and enables them to engage 

with an often misunderstood or avoided subject! 

(Available from the School Library) 





Learn 

to Row: 

mailto:juniors-coordinator@stneotsrc.co.uk
https://five-rivers.org/
mailto:juniors-coordinator@stneotsrc.co.uk
mailto:juniors-coordinator@stneotsrc.co.uk


https://www.norrismuseum.org.uk/visit/


https://www.norrismuseum.org.uk/visit/


https://www.cambournecommunitytheatre.org/


https://www.scambs.gov.uk/sportscamps


https://www.scambs.gov.uk/sportscamps


We have a number of good quality second hand 

uniforms available for purchase at a discounted 

rate. Please complete the form: Second-Hand Uni-

form Request and enter details of uniform items 

needed.    

Our Reception is open every weeknight evening in 

term time between 6pm and 8pm so  there is an 

opportunity to organise a visit to the school to ‘see 

before you buy’ at hours to suit you.    Please 

email our evening receptionist Nikki Johnston to 

organise a time slot:  

NJohnston@cambournevc.org 

If your child has lost an item of uniform, please ask 

them to check with their Year team office in the first 

instance, or please email thecol-

lege@cambournevc.org so that we can arrange for 

your child to check our unnamed items. 

If your child needs a coat/jacket and would like to 

look through our unnamed items to find something 

suitable for them, please ask them to go to their Year 

team office or email the College. 

 Families who find it difficult to afford school uniform 

at any time should contact their Year team (details be-

low), in complete confidence, so that a way forward 

can be found. 

Year 7 - Abby Sterling-Clarke  cam-

year7@cambournevc.org   

Year 8 - Sam Tomlinson cam-year8@cambournevc.org   

Year 9 - Lorraine Lye  cam-year9@cambournevc.org  

Year 10 - Lou Boyd  cam-year10@cambournevc.org   

Year 11 - Mel Stanford cam-year11@cambournevc.org  

Our up-to-date uniform policy and suppliers can be found 

on the school website. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVcICC-u9MOBFtRFOMnf19ilUREFTU01QTDRXTkxLQjhJMU44TFFITU1YUC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVcICC-u9MOBFtRFOMnf19ilUREFTU01QTDRXTkxLQjhJMU44TFFITU1YUC4u
mailto:NJohnston@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year8@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year9@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year10@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year11@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/uniform


Safeguarding 

 At Cambourne Village College we work hard to 
make sure that we build up positive relationships 
with the pupils in our care and we hope that we can 
support families in safeguarding your children.  

  

What is safeguarding?  

• Protecting children 

• Preventing harm to a child 

This includes a variety of different aspects. We are here to help your child make good choices but 
also support them if they make a mistake.  

We work with individual students, their families and external agencies.  

  

What do we do at CamVC to safeguard your child?  

• Staff are vigilant – staff are very good at noticing small changes and listening to the concerns 
of those in our care.  Tutors are well placed in this process, however all staff play an active role in 
this. 

• Designated Team – we have a specific team of people working each day to address con-
cerns raised by staff, pupils, parents and external agencies.  This team works to make sure con-
cerns are addressed and the appropriate support is advised 

• Pupil Voice - we encourage pupils to speak to us or raise their concerns via the ‘Report a 
Concern’ button on their iPad 

  

How can we help you?  

If you have any concerns about your child or you would like any support, please contact us via 
cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org  

Mental Health Text Line 

A new local mental health free text messaging support service 

has launched across Cambridgeshire and Peterborough. HEAR 

85258 is being funded by NHS Cambridgeshire & Peterborough, 

in partnership with the national service SHOUT.  

The free to use text service provides real-time support to people 

who are struggling with their mental health across the county. 

When texting the word HEAR to 85258, the person will be connected to a trained volunteer who 

will offer them calm in a time or place of crisis. During the confidential and anonymous conversa-

tion, the texter will be supported while working on a plan of action and signposted to local and na-

tional mental health services.  

Texting HEAR to 85258 is free, discreet and runs 24/7. It won’t appear on a mobile bill and re-

quires no app, data, password, or registration. It is available for anyone who lives, works or stud-

ies in Cambridgeshire and Peterborough. 

For more information about what mental health services are available in Cambridgeshire and Pe-
terborough, visit www.keep-your-head.com 
If you feel your or somebody’s life is at risk due to their mental health, dial 111 and listen for the 
option for the mental health crisis team. 

mailto:cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org
https://www.keep-your-head.com/
https://www.keep-your-head.com/


TEAMS | ONENOTE 

Microsoft Teams, Teams assignments, and OneNote are becoming 

increasingly more central to the way we are providing and receiving 

work. Below are some resources to help you support your children 

with these services. 

 

Click here for a guide to handing in Teams Assignments: 

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-
WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx 

 

Click here for a YouTube playlist with short tutorial videos 

(if you prefer, your child can access the same videos through their 

school account here) 

COMBINED MINDS APP 
Combined Minds is an app for parents and carers developed 

for teenage mental health charity Stem4 by Clinical Psy-

chologists. The app aims to help families and friends support 

young people with their mental health. 

 

Combined Minds use a ‘strength based approach’ which fo-

cuses on the positive attributes of the person and builds on 

resourcefulness and resilience. The app helps families to find 

ways to provide the right environment to help individuals they 

support affect their own change. 

 

The app includes providing further information on certain 

needs such as anxiety and digital addiction as well as offer-

ing ways of accessing further help and useful suggestions of 

‘things you can do in the moment’ to help support the young 

person. 

 

More information can be found through the Combined Minds 

website at https://combinedminds.co.uk/ 

KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE ONLINE 

Please see below some links to helpful ideas and materials 

around keeping children safe online: 
 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/  

https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/  

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=84gt29ChZTA&list=PL95U41ZhcLdk01hbqgfImfJ4tdJgy8Pys
https://web.microsoftstream.com/
https://combinedminds.co.uk/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/


Communication with the School  

How can I contact my child’s Year Team? 

 

 

Please email cam-year7@cambournevc.org | PSA Abby Stirling-Clarke 

Please email cam-year8@cambournevc.org | PSA Sam Tomlinson 

Please email cam-year9@cambournevc.org | PSA Lorraine Lye 

Please email cam-year10@cambournevc.org | PSA Lou Boyd 

Please email cam-year11@cambournevc.org | PSA Mel Stanford 

 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

There are a variety of ways in which we will contact you, including by telephone, by letter, by 
email, in our newsletters and via our website. There are several ways in which you can contact 
us, and these include:  

 

By email to thecollege@cambournevc.org 

 

By calling Reception for all general enquiries on 01954 284 000 

 

By writing to Cambourne Village College, Sheepfold Lane, Cambourne CB23 6FR 

 

Via the ‘contact us’ page of our school website www.cambournevc.org 

We aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

 

Students IT Support 
If your child needs a password reset, for example to their email, Show My 
Homework or any of the platforms we use at the College, or if they have 

any issues with their iPads, please email cam-
support@cambournevc.org. 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
http://www.cambournevc.org/
http://www.cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-support@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-support@cambournevc.org

